

CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

August 8, 2016
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. James N. Sweeney, Chairman; Mr. Jamie D. Wayne, Vice-Chairman; Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman; Mr. Wesley R. Miles; and Mr. William B. Watson 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Eric G. Dusa and Chad L. Vick

PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hoffman, Hough, Rogers, Sowell, Stubbs, Wallace and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sweeney at 5:00 p.m. at Palmetto Learning Center.
 II.   
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Coleman moved, seconded by Mr. Miles and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne and second by Mrs. Burch, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mrs. Burch.
IV.
Public Comment:  Chairman Sweeney read the board policy regarding public comment.  Chesterfield area citizen Gene Oliver expressed concern regarding a recent directive from President Obama allowing transgender students to be able to use bathrooms, locker rooms and showers with the gender of their choice.  He requested that the School Board not allow this to happen in Chesterfield County School District.  Mr. Sweeney thanked Mr. Oliver for sharing his concern and indicated that the board will take his concern under advisement.

 V.  
Pledge of Allegiance/Moment of Silence:  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  A moment of silence was observed in memory of district employee Mike Shuler and retired employees Frank Patterson, Levoid Joines, and Dorothy Brewer.  
VI.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Sweeney welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, 2016-17 District Teacher of the Year Tracy Hatcher, principals, and administrative staff.  Mr. Sweeney noted that board member Dusa is absent due to a work obligation and board member Vick is out of the country.         
VII.
Approval of Minutes:  Mrs. Burch moved, seconded by Mr. Miles and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the June 13, 2016 board meeting.

VIII.
Board Comments:  Board member Wayne congratulated McBee Elementary rising 6th grader Winter Memminger who recently competed at the Junior Beta Club National Convention in New Orleans in the Language Arts division.  She earned the opportunity by placing first in that category at the state convention in Myrtle Beach.  Dr. Chapman congratulated Long Middle for receiving a Good Sports grant which will be used three times a year for the next two years to purchase sports equipment for the school. 
    IX.  
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for June.  
     X.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Miles and second by Mrs. Burch, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-D as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.      
   XI.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that summer reading camps were held at four sites for four weeks June 6 – 30.  Parent survey results revealed that most parents preferred longer hours during fewer days for the program. The United Way of Chesterfield County participated in the Day of Action program by providing all summer school students with backpacks filled with books, related reading materials and nutritional snacks in order to encourage summer reading.  Mrs. Folsom also reported that approximately thirty 4K and 5K teachers attended a workshop July 18 and 19 on language and literacy development.  ELLCO (Early Language and Literacy Classroom Observation) will be used as a professional development tool to improve literacy and language instruction in 4K and 5K classrooms.  All 4K and 5K teachers will receive professional development with ELLCO in August and September.
 XII.    Superintendent’s Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman, second by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, the board approved first reading of the revision of Board Policy IKAA, Tests and Examinations, requiring that seniors have an “A” rather than a “B” average to exempt an exam.
Mrs. Burch moved, seconded by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, to approve first reading of the revision of Board Policy IKC, Valedictorian/Salutatorian Eligibility Criteria, changing computations to the end of the second semester grading period of the 12th grade year.
Board members were invited to attend the District Kickoff Event Friday, August 12, at Chesterfield High School.   The following information was distributed to board members:  official 2016-17 school calendars, 2016-17 fall sports schedules, 2016-17 elementary and secondary student handbooks, and the 2015-16 Minority Vendor, Sole Source Procurement Justification, and Emergency Procurement Justification reports.  
Superintendent Goodwin announced the following upcoming district events:  Saturday, August 20 – district band preview at 6:00 pm at Central High; August 9-12 &15 – teacher in-service days; and Tuesday, August 16 – first day for students.  Schools and the district office will be closed Monday, September 5 for Labor Day.
XIII.  Chairman’s Comments:  Board members received information regarding five school board seats up for election in the November 8 general election.  Mr. Sweeney reminded board members to contact the superintendent’s office if they wish to attend the      August 27-28 SCSBA School Law Conference in Charleston.  

Chairman Sweeney noted that the September 12 board meeting will be held at Chesterfield High School beginning with an executive session at 5:00 p.m. followed by the open session at 5:30.  The board will also meet for a work session September 26 at 5:00 p.m. in the District Office Board Room.  Mr. Sweeney asked board members to let him or Superintendent Goodwin know if there is any particular item they wish to discuss at the meeting.  Dr. Goodwin reviewed the following list of items scheduled to be on the agenda:  a study of classified salaries, the future of 4K programs, and challenges for higher achievers.

Mr. Sweeney congratulated Federal Programs Director Candy Hoffman who recently received her doctorate.     

XIV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mrs. Burch and second by Mr. Coleman, the board adjourned at 5:58 p.m.
 XV.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
____________________________________        ______________________________________
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